
ELECTION 2014—Special Edition 
 

Our Nominations & Elections Committee has put together a great 
slate of candidates for our open positions next year. Learn more about 
the candidates inside this issue. Further details about online voting are 
coming soon. 

2014-15 Slate of Candidates 
 

 President-Elect 

  Andrea Simpson, Surry Community College 

  Joey Trogdon, Randolph Community College 
 

 Vice President 

  Jenelle Handcox, UNC - Pembroke 

  Tonja Suttles, Western Piedmont CC   
 

 Nominations and Elections Rep—Two Year Public 

  Jason Johnson, Guilford Technical Community College 

  Brenda Long, Carteret Community College 
 

 Nominations and Elections Rep—Proprietary 

  Kirstie Bryant, ITT Technical Institute 

  Justin Pichey, ITT Technical Institute  



Thank you to the Nominations & Elections Committee for the 

nomination to serve as President Elect for NCASFAA. I am honored to 

be considered for this position.  

I began my career in Financial Aid in 2007 when I was hired as the 

Assistant Director of Financial Aid and VA Certifying Official for Surry 

Community College. Within ten short months I was promoted to 

Director. With the help of my amazing staff, it has been an exciting and event filled seven years. During this 

time NCASFAA has been invaluable to our department.  It has proven to be a trusted source for 

information, training and excellent conferences. If elected I would be honored to serve as your President 

Elect in the coming year and to have the opportunity to continue to give back to the association that has 

given so much to me.  

Thank you again for your consideration! 

Andrea  

Education:  

Bachelor of Arts – Salem College 

Double Major: Spanish and Foreign Language Management 

1993-1997 

International Masters of Business Administration- Gardner-Webb University 

2002-2004 

Work Experience: 

Assistant Director of Financial Aid    Jan- Oct 2007 

Surry Community College 

Director of Financial Aid and Veterans Services Oct 2007- Present 

Surry Community College  

 

Association Membership:  

National Association of Student Financial Aid Administrators (NASFAA) - Member since 2007 

Southern Association of Student Financial Aid Administrators (SASFAA) - Member since 2007 

North Carolina Association of Student Financial Aid Administrators (NCASFAA) - Member since 2007  

 -Currently serving as Vice President and Co-Chair of the Middle School Enrichment Program  

Andrea Simpson 

Surry Community College 

President-Elect 



I am honored to receive the nomination to serve as President of 
NCASFAA.   
 

I began my professional career in 2002 at Mars Hill College as an 
Admissions Counselor.  In 2003 I had the privilege of becoming an 
employee at the University of North Carolina at Greensboro as a 
Financial Aid Counselor, joining NCASFAA in that same year.   
 

When I first joined NCASFAA, I was impressed with both the 
professionalism and passion of its members.  I attended several conferences, the “Overview of Financial 
Aid” seminars at CFNC, and various other workshops hosted around the state of North Carolina.  All of 
these programs not only emphasized the rules and regulations of financial aid, but highlighted policies and 
procedures that allowed people to better serve students.  It was during this time that financial aid became 
more than just my “job”; it became my “career”.  These experiences cemented in my mind that this is the 
profession I want to be in as it truly allows me to help change lives. 
 

In 2006, I became the Assistant Director of Financial Aid at Randolph Community College under the 
direction of Mr. Chad Williams.  Since that time, I have been afforded the opportunity to help NCASFAA and 
others joining the financial aid profession, just as they have helped me. 
I would be honored to represent you as President of NCASFAA and would accept all challenges that come 
with the position. 
 

Employment History: 

 

Education 

B.S. - Mars Hill University    M.A. – Lenoir-Rhyne University 

Computer Information Systems   Community College Administration 

Minor:  Business Administration 

Professional Accomplishments and Involvement: 

Elected and served as Vice President of the North Carolina Association of Student Financial Aid 

Administrators (NCASFAA) from 2012-2013 

Elected and served as the 2-Year Public Sector representative for the North Carolina Association of 

Student Financial Aid Administrators (NCASFAA) from 2010-2012 

Completed the RCC President’s Education Leadership Academy - 2011 

RCC Staff Association President - 2010-2011 

RCC Staff Association Vice President - 2009-2010 

 Served on the Fall 2009 NCASFAA conference committee 

Presented at both NCASFAA and NCIIPS conferences 

Joey Trogdon 

Randolph Community College 

President-Elect 

Admissions Counselor 

Mars Hill College 

Mars Hill, NC 

2002 - 2003 

Financial Aid Counselor 

UNC- Greensboro 

Greensboro, NC 

2003 – 2006 

Assistant Director of Financial Aid 

Randolph Community College 

Asheboro, NC 

2006 – Present 



It is indeed an honor and a privilege to have been nominated 

for the position of Vice President of NCASFAA. My service to 

various financial aid associations has been a very satisfying 

and rewarding part of my career. I am strongly committed to 

NCASFAA and the people it represents.  

The financial aid profession has a spirit of cooperation and camaraderie that, I believe, exists in no other 

profession. It is through our involvement in NCASFAA that we can come together and support each other, 

develop new friendships, maintain partnerships, gain mentors, express concerns, celebrate successes and 

make fond memories.  

As an organization, NCASFAA must ensure that each member is provided the proper training, information 

and support to continue providing excellent professional service to their educational community. As Vice 

President, I will strive to provide the membership with what it deems important to be able to continue 

assisting students and families.  

Thank you for this opportunity as it would be an honor to represent all of North Carolina’s dedicated 

financial aid professionals as the next Vice President of NCASFAA.  

Experience:  
Director of Financial Aid & Scholarships, UNC 
Pembroke, 2011-present  
Director of Financial Aid, Abraham Baldwin 
Agricultural College, 1998-2011  
Director of Financial Aid, South Georgia College, 
1992-1998  
 
Education:  
M.P.A., Valdosta State University  
B.B.A., University of Georgia  
 

Jenelle Handcox 

UNC - Pembroke 

Vice President 

Professional Involvement:  
NCASFAA:  
Chair, Spring Conference Program Committee, 2013-2014  
Chair, Professional Development -New Aid Officer’s Workshop, 2012-2013  
Presenter, Spring Conference, 2012  
 
Member, 2011-Present  
GASFAA:  
President, 2006-2007  
Vice President for Program, 2003-2004  
Vendor Sponsor Coordinator, 2002-2003  
Treasurer, 2000-2001, 2001-2002  
Member, Professional Development Committee, 2010-2011  
Presenter, various conferences  
Member, 1992- Present  
SASFAA:  
Member, Conference Committee, 2007-2008  
Member, Executive Board, 2006-2007  
Member, 1998- Present  
NASFAA:  
Member, 1998 – Present  
Other:  
Chair, Regents’ Advisory Committee on Student Financial Aid, 2005-2006  
Chair, GSFC Default Prevention Task Force, 1998-2000  
Member, Board of Directors, Big Brothers Big Sisters of South Georgia, Inc., 
2006-2009  
Member, Steering Committee, Relay for Life of Tift County, 2009-2011  



I am honored to accept the nomination to run for the office of NCASFAA Vice-President. I 
would like to thank to the Nomination and Elections Committee for this wonderful 
opportunity and for their support of my desire to continue serving NCASFAA's membership.  
 

I have been a NCASFAA member since the start of my financial aid career in October 2008. I 
attended my first NCASFAA Conference that November in Winston-Salem. I was excited and 
nervous and one of the newest members in attendance, and the theme was “Take the LEAD: 
Choose to Make a Difference”.  At the time, I had no idea if working in Financial Aid was even 
for me, that the people I would meet during those early November days would be ones I now 
consider friends and would not hesitate to call if I needed assistance. I didn't know then how 
important this organization would be my professional development and in shaping my 
career. That over the five years following, NCASFAA would not only provided me with opportunity for professional development but also 
with mentorship, support, and friendships.  
 

I am currently in the final semesters of a Master Degree program and am frequently asked, “What I want to do after earning my degree?” 
For me, this answer is an easy one.  I want to work in financial aid; I want to make a difference for our students and in my professional 
organizations. In the same way my financial aid counselors did for me when I was a student and the same way NCASFAA continues to do 
for me today.  NCASFAA is a wonderful and unique organization with a membership that makes me proud to be in the Financial Aid 
Industry. It is heartwarming to go to work each day and know that my colleagues across the state are doing the same and hoping to make 
a positive difference for their students.  
 

I have served NCASFAA in various capacities over the past years. It has been my privilege to serve as a NCASFAA Board Member for the 
past three years an involvement that has made me familiar with the workings of the Board and the different Board positions. I feel I could 
step into the role of Vice-President with an informed awareness of the responsibilities of this particular position, and the mechanics of the 
Board as a whole. I am enthusiastic about this opportunity. As I hope I have demonstrated through my past involvement, I am committed, 
prepared to listen, contribute and act within the powers and responsibilities of Vice-President if elected.  
 

NCASFAA's Vice-President is responsible for acting as a liaison between the Association and new members, coordinate and mentor new 
member training and development, and to co-chair the Middle School Enrichment Scholarship Committee. All of the responsibilities of the 
Vice-President's office are ones that I find dear and hope that you will honor me with this opportunity to give back to our organization.  
 

Your support in electing me to the Vice-President position is greatly 
appreciated.  Thank you for your consideration. 
 

Financial Aid Employment 
Financial Aid Counselor  
Western Piedmont Community College 
November 2010 to present  
 

Financial Aid Technician 
Western Piedmont Community College 
July 2010 to November 2010 
 

Financial Aid Weekend Assistant 
St. Andrews Presbyterian College 
July 2010 to September 2010 
 

Admissions and Financial Aid Counselor for Non-Traditional Students  
St. Andrews Presbyterian College  
October 2008 to July 2010   

Tonja Suttles 

Western Piedmont C.C. 

Vice President 

Education:  
Bachelor of Arts, Business Administration and Political Science   
St. Andrews Presbyterian College, Laurinburg, NC, 2007  
 

Masters of Arts, Higher Education Community College and University 
Leadership 
Appalachian State University, Boone, NC, Expected December 2014 

 
Professional Affiliations:  
NCASFAA  
 
Service to NCASFAA:  
2013-2014 NCASFAA Board Member – State and High School Relations Chair  
2013 NCASFAA Fall Conference Committee – Member 
2013 NCASFAA Fall Conference – Session Moderator  
2012-2013 NCASFAA Board Member – State and High School Relations Chair  
2011-2012 NCASFAA Board Member – 2012 Spring Conference Chair 
2011-2012 NCASFAA Board Member – 2011 Fall Conference Co-Chair  
Fall 2011 NCASFAA Conference – Session Moderator     
2011 NCASFAA Fall Conference – Session Moderator 
Spring 2011 NCASFAA Conference Committee – Member 
Spring 2010 NCASFAA Conference – Session Moderator  
NCASFAA Member - October 2008 - Present  



It is an honor to be nominated for the Two-Year Public Sector representative post. 

I have worn many hats since graduating from App State. I have been an Advertising Director 

for Belk, as well as, an on air personality for Oldies 103 in Columbia, SC. However, it was until I 

found a job in Financial Aid at UNCG that my career began. 

I served as a Financial Aid Advisor at UNCG for several years assisting students in day to day 

processes. While in that role I also served as a back-up for the Assistant Director of Loans and 

the Assistant Director of Scholarships. A door was then opened leading to my current 

position as Assistant Director of Operations for Financial Aid at Guilford Technical Community 

College. I have served in this capacity since January 2nd of 2010. Since starting in financial aid I 

have never looked back except to ensure there wasn’t a large mob of angry students following me. 

I feel that the time has come for me to serve the financial aid community through NCASFAA. Through the tutelage of two great 

Financial Aid Directors and many colleagues I have acquired quite a bit of knowledge and it is now time to give back. It would be a 

privilege and an honor to serve NCASFAA and to find others who wish to do the same. Thank you for the chance to pay it forward. 

Jason Johnson 

Guilford Technical CC 

Nominations and Elections Rep 

—Two-Year Public Sector 

I am pleased to be asked to run for the office of Nominations and Elections Committee Representative for the 

two year public institutions.  I have been a member of NCASFAA since 1994 and had previously held the 

membership chair position for two years.    The support and assistance I receive from my NCASFAA family has 

proved to be invaluable to me in my position as the Financial Aid Director at Carteret Community College.  I 

look forward to giving back to the membership in this capacity.   

 

Experience: 

Financial Aid Director, Carteret Community College, 2002 to present 

Financial Aid Coordinator, Carteret Community College, 1994 to 2002 

 

 Education:  

Associate’s Degree in Accounting, Indiana Vocational Technical College 1983 

Bachelor of Science in Business Management and Organizational Development, Mount Olive College 1999 

Master’s in Business Administration – Liberty University (currently enrolled) 

Brenda Long 

Carteret Community College 

Nominations and Elections Rep 

—Two-Year Public Sector 



I have been nominated for the Nominations and Elections Committee representative for the Proprietary sector.  My name is Kirstie Bryant.  This is my 
second year as a NCASFAA member.  I consider myself a Financial Aid expertise.  I have been in the field since 2003.  I have been in the Proprietary sector 
for over 5 years.  It is my passion to guide students towards their educational success.  If elected, this will give me the opportunity to expand more on my 
financial aid expertise and share with others as well. 
 

Experience: 

Refund Analyst, Kaplan Higher Education —  2003 – 2008 
Financial Aid Coordinator, ITT Technical Institute — 2008 – 2012 
Director of Financial Aid, ITT Technical Institute — 2012 - present   
 

Education: 
Masters of Business Administration, concentration accounting 
Bachelors of Business Administration 
Bachelors of Computer Information Systems 
Associates of Applied Science, concentration computer programming 
 
Professional Affiliations: 
NCSASFAA 

Kirstie Bryant 

ITT Technical Institute 

Nominations and Elections 

Rep—Proprietary 

Bio will be available at a later date. 

Justin Pichey 

ITT Technical Institute 

Nominations and Elections 

Rep—Proprietary 

 

Your Nominations & Elections Committee will send out 
instructions soon about on-line voting.  

 

JOIN US APRIL 13th - 16th AT THE Holiday 
Inn Resort at Wrightsville Beach! 


